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Annual Report from Our President         
 Wes Higgins
It has been another great year for the Snake River Heritage Center and Museum.  We are 
continuing to see changes and improvements.  The focus is now on the third floor as rooms 
are being readied for displays.  This process includes new electrical wiring, wall repair and 
replacement, paint, etc.  After years of being boarded up and dark, the third floor hall 
window has been replaced with a new egress window.  What a joy to see the light!

Another area we are working on is the continuing update of the auditorium.  The 
auditorium is getting lots of use and needs new lighting, window coverings, and a better 
sound system.  Of course, the limiting factor to how soon things are accomplished  seems 
always to be money.  Grants are being applied for, but that is a slow and iffy process.  
Considering the museum’s limited budget, much is being accomplished, and the thanks for 
that goes to our great staff of volunteers and board members.

Speaking of the auditorium, the Weiser Youth Symphony’s spring concert was fantastic. If 
you have never attended one of the concerts you are missing out.  Their next concert, the 
always popular Pops Concert, is scheduled for Friday, June 7th. Make plans to attend.  

Always out in the  forefront of needs for the museum is an elevator.  It is disheartening 
when we see those who would love to tour our museum, use the ballroom, or attend an 
activity in the auditorium turned away because of the steps and stairways.  Please keep 
Snake River Heritage Center in mind when making yearly donations.  There is also 
another way you can help that will cost you nothing extra—  Please consider using 
Amazon Smile and mark SRHC as the charitable organization of your choice.  It will add 
nothing to your cost, but will benefit the museum greatly!  Please pass this on to your 
friends and neighbors.    

This past year we reluctantly accepted the resignation of one of our long-time board 
members, Pat Womack.  We will miss her service and dedication.  On a happier note, we 
have two new board members.  Denise Rasmussen, whose primary focus will be scheduling 
the use of the auditorium, ballroom, and alumni tea room.  Denise can be reached at:  
208-550-0028.  Our other new board member is Kaitlyn Higgins, who will be keeping 
track of the museum store inventory, among other projects.  I wish to welcome them both.  
If you are interested in helping at the museum, please contact any one of the board 
members.  

I want to encourage you to visit.  We have one of the best museums in the area.  We do not 
charge admission (though we gladly accept donations), we give personal tours, and we’re 
always friendly.  Bring your families and friends.  The museum is open Fridays and 
Saturdays during the summer months, all week long during Fiddle Week, and we’ll give 
special tours almost any time.  

For tours call one of the following:    Wes Higgins, 208-549-2537, or Lynn Isaacson, 
208-549-0174, or Dottie Emert, 2080-549-1673

In preparation for finishing another 
room on the third floor of the 
museum, we have gotten quotes for 
the electrical work.  This includes 
pulling new wires to the lights and 
switches, and installing electrical 
outlets in the two southwest rooms.  
This work is nearly finished.  
Redoing the walls will have to wait 
for either grants or more money 
coming into the museum coffers.  
We are also getting estimates on 
the work needed in the auditorium.  
We’d like to re-vamp and 
modernize the lighting.  With the 
stage expansion, it is often difficult 
for the musicians to see their 
music.  The present stage lights are 
wholly inadequate and questionable 
for safety.  We’d like to install new 
light-blocking drapes on the 
windows in order to better control 
the light conditions in the 
auditorium.  The present Venetian 
blinds are not adequate for this 
purpose.  We also need to buy new 
seats.  The current seats have 
rivets that are wearing out, causing 
the seats to collapse, which is 
creating a safety hazard.  We feel 
these upgrades are warranted and 
hopefully we can find the funds to 
cover the cost of the upgrades


Lynn Isaacson, Vice President

Snake River Heritage Center

The mission of the Snake River Heritage Center is to bring together and preserve the 

heritage of the region, to promote the enjoyment of cultural, educational, and historical 



This past year we have been focused on keeping our files up to date, accessioning incoming articles, rearranging 
existing exhibits, and creating new ones.  


Sandra Hansen has helped us go through, clean up, and accession the articles in the two store rooms on the third 
floor.  Many items have been stored and categorized properly in the basement store rooms, and others have been 
readied for storage in the designated store room on the third floor.  Sandra has also helped in accessioning the 
many items that have come in new.   


We have received the Harris/Scheloske family artifacts and pictures, and are in the process of getting these 
historical items ready for display in the “Early Settlers” room on the third floor.  The room has been wired for 
electricity by the families, and they are in the process of painting and renovating it for the upcoming exhibit.  Jeri 
Kleppin is busy with the many hundreds of photos the family has supplied.  


Karen Milligan and Verla Smith have created a new display on the second floor.  Our beautiful “flapper era” 
dresses and artifacts are now ready for the coming season.  These ladies have also spent much time bringing the 
“school room” up to snuff, and are completing a display on the third floor landing using artifacts from the 50’s.  
These two are also engaged in deep cleaning our rooms in advance of our spring opening, May 31st.


We have been privileged to have given a great number of private tours throughout the winter.  Many times people 
read our little sign on the front door, give us a call, and we come and show them through the museum.  


We are so grateful to be getting electricity on the third floor.  We’re also grateful for Gail White and her 
trusty sander working on the hallway floor up there.  She’s applied the final coat of finish and it really brings out 
the beauty of that old floor.  So many stories to tell.  Grateful for the window in that hallway.  It takes away 
that “spooky” feeling.   


We’ve planted flowers in the pots on the front steps.  We look forward to the “pizazz” those blooms create.

Dottie Emert,  Board Member


The year of 2017/2018 has been very 
busy.  From October 2017 to 
September 2018 we brought in 
$28,126.05, with expenditures of $29, 
579.68.  It has been a very good year.  
We are working hard on some grants to 
do even more improvements in the 
coming year.  

Chris Hagans, Treasurer

I can hardly believe all the changes and 
improvements here at the Snake River Heritage 
Center this year!  Things are really coming 
together and looking great.

The amount of hard work and elbow grease that 
goes into keeping the museum up and running is 
astounding!  And what I find amazing is the 
number  of local folks who have never even visited 
the museum.  Please spread the word about this 
amazing historical gem.  Bring your friends and 
family.  Come take a look at all the cool stuff here.  
Take advantage of the knowledge of our staff who 
will give you a really amazing glimpse of history 
right here in our midst.  Hope to see you here soon!

Gaileen White, Secretary
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2019 Lifetime Members

The Museum Board is fortified by all memberships and feels a responsibility to each member.  The commitment offered is 

greatly appreciated!  Lifetime memberships are a lasting legacy for you and the Snake River Heritage Center.  

We treasure your enthusiasm and support for “our” museum!


SNAKE RIVER HERITAGE CENTER

Membership Application 2019


We greatly appreciate all assistance our members are able to contribute.  Contact us for other ways you can 
help SRHC in its maintenance and growth.


Lifetime Membership:  $300.00 

	 Family Membership:  $25.00                                                                 Business Membership:  $75.00 

Name____________________________________________________________________________________________


Mailing Address___________________________________________________________________________________


E-Mail Address____________________________________________________________________________________



